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CHILDCARE SUBCOMMITTEE
Senate Ad Hoc Committee for the Promotion of Gender Equity

Thursday, April 5, 2007, from 1:15-2:15 p.m. in 1325 CL

IN ATTENDANCE:  Giuseppina Mecchia (chair), Charli Carpenter, Steve Carr, Irene Frieze, Andrea Gambotto, Nancy Glazener (minutes), Amanda Godley, Rachel Hess, Mary Beth McCullough, Emily McEwan-Fujita, Elsa Strotmeyer, David Waldeck, Pat Weiss

NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday, May 2, from 1:15-2:15 p.m. in 1325 CL

1.
Correction to previous minutes:  In every case, “UPMC” should read “the Medical School.”  The minutes were approved as corrected.

2.
Availability of buildings:  Irene Frieze reported on several sites near the current UCDC facility on Clyde Street, since a site near the current center would have advantages such as being able to share the current playground.  


—An apartment building nearby may not have been purchased by CMU, as had previous been thought, but has a high appraisal.


—3 other buildings on Clyde have somewhat lower appraisals (but one of them is probably the Rosalia Center for unwed mothers at 624 Clyde, not likely to be for sale).


We discussed the possibility of leasing rather than buying one of these buildings.


The possibility of obtaining an empty school building such as Reizenstein from the Board of Education was raised.  Such a building might be too big to house just a childcare center, but the school could house other tenants as well (just as Carriage House occupies only part of the former Wightman School building).  The center could be an anchor tenant.  Irene volunteered to find out whom to approach about the possibility of buying or leasing former school buildings.

3.  Facility specifications & estimates of need:  Discussion homed in on what a suitable facility would need.  Amanda Godley reported that Sherry Cleary, former director of UCDC, had estimated that a facility would need 10,000-15,000 square feet to handle about 100 kids, including space for office, a gym, and other non-classroom use.  (UCDC currently has about 170 kids on the roll, about 140 in the building on a given day.)  Mary Beth McCullough of UCDC warned that staffing a large facility would be very difficult unless the pay and benefits are very good.

In imagining how many children we would ideally like to accommodate, we considered the problem of getting numbers from waiting lists:  there are about 300 names on the current waiting list for infant spaces at UCDC, but most of those names are undoubtedly on multiple waiting lists.  It may be hard to determine from waiting lists how great the childcare shortage is in western PA.  This question is related to the larger question of the extent to which we want to put efforts into getting an extension of UCDC versus trying to get child care subsidies that can be used at other facilities.  Amanda Godley noted that studies on childcare in western PA suggest that there are relatively few accredited and highly rated options for childcare.

4.  The subsidy question and the case of CMU:  Amanda Godley reported on the childcare benefit at CMU’s Cyert Center.  The Cyert Center advertises that subsidies are available for households whose income is less than $108,000.  They try to cap the household expense for childcare so that no household pays more than 10% of its annual income to the Cyert Center; however, the Cyert Center’s maximal reduction is $5000 per year.  This subsidy is an employee benefit, an alternative to the flexible spending account at Pitt that allows employees to set aside tax-free money for childcare.  Tuition at Cyert for every age level is more (by $50-$260 per month) than at UCDC.  

Giuseppina Mecchia raised the possibility of the university’s offering a child care benefit on the model of its health care benefit, in which the university pays a fixed amount or proportion in relation to the individual payer’s cost.  This plan could also help cover time before a planned expansion of UCDC could be accomplished.  

Several complexities were raised in relation to this possibility:  Would the benefit be extended to faculty, staff, and students or only some of those groups?  How would it compare to other benefits that might be raised, such a elder care?  Steve Carr mentioned the importance of keeping in view the capital budget for a building (a one-time expense) vs. the ongoing operating budget of the facility.  It was discussed that our members who are also members of the University Senate Committee on Benefits, Charli Carpenter and Pat Weiss, will have useful perspectives on these questions.  The cost of liability insurance for any new facility was also raised.  

5.  Benchmarking:  Emily McEwan-Fujita reported on her ongoing work researching childcare benefits and facilities at the universities that Pitt considers its peers.  She has been checking on the following features:


—total size of the university community (broken down in various ways:  student/faculty/staff/clinical, if relevant)


—length of the waiting list


—tuition at university-sponsored childcare facilities


—contact information


—what the facilities are like


—whether there have been recent expansions (and, of so, how it came about)


—the overall availability of high-quality childcare in the surrounding area.

Mary Beth McCullough suggested that it would also be useful to check on the level of university support for the facility:  does the facility pay rent; who pays for cleaning, food, and other forms of overhead?  The square foot of space available, the salaries of leading personnel, and the costs of utilities were also proposed as things worth finding out.   Amanda also suggested finding out about their accreditation.  Kellie Robertson will be working with Emily McEwan-Fujita to get information about childcare facilities at our peer institutions.

6.  Next meeting:  The group agreed to meet again in the first week of May.  At that meeting, Irene Frieze will update us on the property search and Emily McEwan-Fujita and Kellie Robertson will present their benchmarking report.  Mary Beth McCullough of UCDC will give us some figures about what it costs UCDC and the university to provide their 180 childcare spots.  We will also discuss setting a schedule for summer meetings and defining summer tasks for committee members, since many members of the committee will be in Pittsburgh during the summer. It was noted that the Benefits and Welfare Committee of the Faculty Senate meets on May 3 and that we should meet earlier than that if possible so that the results of our next meeting could be discussed at that committee.

7.  Key Senate Committees and University Personnel: It is very important for our subcommittee to communicate with the Benefits and Welfare Committee and the Budget Committee of the Faculty Senate. Also, Bob Pack in the Vice Provost’s Office controls university infrastructure and will be a key figure in any efforts to enlarge/increase childcare facilities.

8.  Tentative Goals and Timetable: The group very tentatively agreed that we would attempt to come up with documented proposals by 12/5/07, near the end of the fall 2007 semester, to present to the Faculty Senate. It was agreed that presenting proposals to the Faculty Senate right at the end of the spring semester would be bad timing. It was also agreed that we should identify exactly when we want to present proposals to the Faculty Senate and then work backward from that time to create our timetable.

9.  Miscellaneous: Strategies for influencing the Provost need to be put on our committee agenda.

